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Brockholes CE(C) School

Brockholes Lane
Brockholes
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HD9 7EB

Tel: 01484 666601

Headteacher: Miss C Thomas



E-Mail: head@brockholescofe.co.uk

                                                                                              office@brockholescofe.co.uk
 
                                                                              Website:  http://brockholes.schooljotter2.com
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Dear Parents/Guardians,
We welcome you and your child to the year 3 team! This consists of ourselves (Mrs T-P Mondays/Tuesdays and Mrs Harban on Thursdays/Fridays. We teach alternate Wednesdays and our teaching assistant is Mrs. Warham. 
We begin our school year with a study of the Anglo-Saxons. The children each belong to an Anglo-Saxon ‘team’ and will work together in the afternoons to complete various tasks. We will consult maps to investigate the movements and settlements of the Anglo-Saxons. As we research their culture, we will be using our skills to enquire, compare and hopefully begin to offer opinions as we consider evidence about these people.
Science lessons will involve investigating rocks where we will undertake some experiments to classify them. We will also look at how fossils and soils are formed. In addition, we will be beginning our study of changes over time in the plant world. In art lessons we will be using a variety of media to produce work connected to our topic. R.E lessons involve examining themes of friendship, forgiveness and ‘rules for living’ as we read Christian parables. In IT the children will develop their skills at creating codes and algorithms, as well as using computers for research purposes.
P.E kit is required on Mondays and Thursdays. Please ensure your child has appropriate footwear and a warm jumper as we will be outside doing rugby this term. It might be helpful if the kit is left in school as we find that many children forget to bring it back when they take it home.

Literacy units include poetry – in particular looking at shape poems and calligrams. We will also be studying a book entitled ‘ I‘ll take you to Mrs Cole’. In addition, during non-fiction sessions we will compile reports relating to our Anglo-Saxon topic. We will be looking in-depth at a book which is an introduction to geology. In creative writing our focus is on improving descriptions of settings and characters. Throughout these lessons, we will be including work on grammar, punctuation, handwriting and spelling.

Numeracy lessons will focus on addition, subtraction, multiplication and division – recalling facts and discovering relationships between number families – and partitioning numbers in the hundreds. Homework regularly consists of memorising times tables – (2x,3x.4x,5x.8x and 10x) and working out related division facts. Problem-solving will be incorporated into our usual lessons.
In French lessons we will be revising previous vocabulary connected to greetings, following classroom instructions and learning the names of classroom objects as well as starting to use basic phrases describing age. We will also have time to fit in lots of singing – both in French and in English. In music we will be learning some musical vocabulary as we listen to various compositions, then we will experiment and create our own pieces!
We would like your child to continue to enjoy reading regularly – little and often is best – as this will give them the ideas and confidence to become writers themselves. Short homework tasks will be set. These will usually include maths and literacy or topic – related tasks.

If you would like to listen to children read or help occasionally with other things then let us know. Regular reading group sessions are held each morning (except Fridays) from the start of school until 9:15 a.m. We really need the support of parents to make reading baskets work so please let us know if you can help even if it is only one session per week.

We hope that your child will adjust quickly to the new routines in Key Stage 2 and that they will be happy and fulfilled during their time in Year 3. We are holding a ‘Meet the Teachers’ meeting at 3:40 pm on Wednesday 13th September so we hope to see you then. If you cannot make this date, then regular parent surgeries are held each month after school. The first parent surgery will be held on Thursday 21st September. If you have any further queries, do not hesitate to contact us – after school is the best time for this.
We are looking forward to an exciting and productive year of learning with your children.
Best wishes

Anne Harban, Helen Thornton-Pugh and Karen Warham.
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